
Clarification Statement from DJEI  
 
Re: Life Sciences Trade Mission - Return flight USA to Spain  
 
The Minister was asked by Enterprise Ireland to participate on its inaugural Life Sciences trade 
mission to the Twin Cities of Minneapolis and St. Paul in Minnesota, one of the largest medtech 
clusters in the United States. The life science sector is very important to the Irish economy, employing 
over 50,000 people and with exports of more than €50 billion annually. Eighteen Irish medtech 
companies were travelling on the mission which aimed to facilitate the creation of business contacts 
and relationships, and highlight Ireland as a key medtech hub. 
 
Minister Breen had previously booked personal flights to attend a family event in Spain in the week of 
the US trade mission. However, as the trade mission was deemed to be of significant importance to 
Ireland’s indigenous life sciences sector, and would benefit from the support of a Ministerial presence, 
Enterprise Ireland requested that the Minister remain in the US to complete the final engagements of 
the visit, thus losing his flight bookings to Spain. He agreed to do so on the understanding that he 

could fly directly from the US to Spain to arrive in time for the family occasion. The Minister paid for 
the final leg from Spain to Dublin personally. 
 
For further information, please contact DJEI’s Press Office. 

 
Date: 20/01/2017 
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